
Hub Pass Contract 

Purpose: The Hub Pass is designed to support student regulation. It is intended for 
situations where a student is overwhelmed to the point that remaining in the classroom 
would be significantly detrimental to their wellbeing, preventing them from accessing 
learning in the classroom environment.  Access to the Hub is a privilege, not a right and 
can also be determined by staff capacity where health and safety or safeguarding are 
implicated.  

Hub passes can only be issued by Ms Hackett, Miss Cleland and Miss Jhamat.    

Hub passes will be removed if we feel they are being abused (usage that contravenes 
the above i.e. to avoid facing consequences for lack of homework/avoiding 
peers/general dislike of the lesson etc)  

Terms of Use: 

1. The Hub Pass is primarily for regulation purposes. Students may use the pass 
when they are experiencing distress that inhibits their ability to engage in 
learning in the classroom environment. 

2. The Hub Pass entitles students to a short period of re-regulation with the goal of 
returning to their lesson as soon as they are able. 

3. Students can engage in a regulation activity of their choice, agreed with the Hub 
team (mindful colouring; drawing; origami; listening to music etc) 

4. In cases where returning to the lesson is not possible, students will be directed 
to complete alternative learning tasks such as MyMaths or GCSE Pod. This 
ensures that students remain engaged in learning without requiring the 
classroom teacher to provide additional independent work immediately as this is 
not always possible.  

5. If Hub Staff determine that a student is using the Hub Pass to avoid a lesson, for 
reasons unrelated to their wellbeing or mental health, the student will be asked 
to return to their lesson.  

6. There may be occasions where the Hub is not available for students to access 
throughout the day. Students will be informed about this beforehand and 
alternative arrangements will be made where necessary.  

7. We strive to maintain a calm, welcoming and nurturing environment in the Hub. 
Any student who contravenes this will be re-routed with SLT.  

By using the Hub Pass, students agree to adhere to these guidelines, ensuring that the 
Hub remains a space dedicated to supporting student wellbeing and learning.  

The Hub staff are proud to support the Hagley community and our wonderful students.  


